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Joint Decision Making

It is the sense of the Senate that the consultation process with respect to reorganization fell short of the “joint decision making and consultation between administration and faculty” called for in the Higher Education Employee Relations Act.  With regard to this matter there was, for whatever reason, no opportunity for the Senate as a body to offer its advice.  The presentations, which took place in the Senate, had more the flavor of briefings than consultations.  Although the administration answered questions from individual Senators and guests, there was no apparent flow of ideas back and forth.  The various plans were presented with little rationale as to the advantages of one over another, and the Senate as a body was not given a chance to express a preference for any of the plans nor could it respond to the guiding principles behind them.  The website and various emails provided other opportunities for individual or departmental faculty discussion, but they were not a consultative mechanism directly involving the Academic Senate.

The Senate, of course, is an advisory body and the final decision on policy matters is ultimately the responsibility of the administration.  The Senate has neither the desire nor the ability to micromanage the University.  However, when an administrative decision of a policy nature is to be made and it will affect a large segment of the campus community, the Senate ought to be given a clear explanation of the factors involved and an opportunity to offer its collective advice to the administration.  The views of individual Senators are important, but they are not an adequate substitute for the collective judgment of the Senate as a whole.  The Senate can only fulfill its assigned role as the representative body of the faculty in the joint decision making process when it has a chance to come to a definite conclusion with regard to the subject at hand.

The recent debate in the Senate on Academic Calendars provides a good example of the way in which the Senate can fulfill its proper advisory role in the University.  To continue to fulfill that role, the Senate needs to be involved in the second and third phases of organizational restructuring, namely transition and assessment, and needs to be consulted properly on future academic questions, such as the criteria for released and assigned time.

